Parks Board Minutes
August 14, 2019
6:00pm
Ober Park

Attendees: Rick Faust, Cindi Harrison, Kat Stork, Samantha Geib, Gab Moreland	
Public Attendees:  Commissioner Bob Harrison, Mayor Reichart, Dave Kibler, Jamie, Jeannette DeLude
The meeting was called to order @ 6:00pm.
Motioned by Rick, seconded by Gabby. All in favor.
Minutes from the May 8, 2019 meeting were motioned to be approved by Cindi and seconded by Gabby, all in favor.
Public Forum
Kat invited Jamie, the director for Caroline County of Parks and Rec. to introduce her to the Greensboro Parks board. Everyone introduced themselves to Jamie, Kat believes Jamie would be very helpful to the parks board and if we needed her advice.
Ober Park Discussion
The Parks board gathered at Ober park to discuss the future of the park with Dave, Mayor Reichart and Jeannette. Mayor Reichart stated that we have had the playground equipment for about six years that we were able to install with grant monies. He would like to hear the parks boards ideas and input about the park. Dave started the discussion of the new Ober park with the pavilion. He would like to keep the existing pavilion up but redo the concrete slab underneath to make it more appealing. The pavilion needs to new tables, the current ones have seen better days, but maybe still use them at another park in Greensboro. Jeannette suggested getting points on top of the gazebo to keep birds away. As we all know, equipment is not cheap we need grant monies in order to do any construction on the park. 
The board along with Dave, Jeannette and Kevin walked around the park to discuss all the options and ideas we all had. 
· Wood chip where the grass isn’t growing.
· A walking path around the park
· Demo the old parts of the park (old tennis court/basketball court) would have to be phase 1
· Fix the basketball courts first they would see the most use 
The parks board was asked to give permission to the chairperson (Kat), the Mayor and Jeannette to move forward with the grant writing for the park as it is due by the 21st of August. 
Cindi made a motion to move forward with the grant, Rick seconded the motion. All in favor.
New Business:
Cindi discussed her upcoming Wounded Warrior Project 5K walk. Cindi is registered on the website you can sign up under her name (wwpcarryforward.com). The walk will start and end at Greensboro Elementary. The mayor will donate $100 to the cause and will challenge the other commissioners to donate as well to reach the goal of $500.00. The town will match what is raised. 
Cindi also had an idea for a community potluck that she would like to have in November. The town can reach out to the local churches to see if they would like to be apart of it. We cannot have a church service with the potluck because of the Church vs. State but we can have a non-denominational prayer. Roughly shooting for November 16th which is a Saturday and will be better for the local churches. We would like to ask everyone to bring canned goods/ non perishable food to donate since November is hunger and homelessness month. The town can advertise for the pot luck, but the plans will not be ready in time to go out with this quarters water bill. All were in favor for the potluck.
We also know that it is too late to have an event for Greensboro Goes Purple like last year. But that we will set up a table at the multicultural festival.

Commissioner Report
None
Misc.:
If you miss 3 meetings we will review your spot on the board.
Next meeting will be on September 11, 2019.
[bookmark: _GoBack]The meeting was motioned to be adjourned @ 7:20PM 
Respectfully Submitted by the Samantha Geib


